
WSST C MEET 6/2-6/3/2012 
 
This weekend went very well for our C swimmers, it never gets old 
watching the younger swimmers grow into their own and start to race 
like the little champions that they are. Thank you to the Parents 
for volunteering! 
 
Arielle Hultner: Arielle had a fantastic meet dropping 6 seconds in 
her25 fly, and 2 in her 25 free, I can see she has the race ethic 
that her brother has and she sets her mind to winning her races, I 
am very excited to watch her in the coming years grow up to be an 
amazing athlete! 
 
Jonathan Cong: Jonathan has amazing strokes and beautiful 
streamlines, he is one of our hardest working pre-competitive 
swimmer and he is going to start making B cuts very soon! Way to go 
Jonathan! 
 
Angela R Liu: Angela dropped 7 seconds in her 200 free and her 50 
fly and earned her B cut in her 50 free and just missing it in her 
100 free. She had a solid meet and with faster breakouts I expect 
her to be earning A cuts very soon. 
 
Annelise Ilog: Annelise had some great swims, dropping 2 seconds in 
her 50 breast, swimming the 200 free for the first time as well as 
her 50 fly in which she won her heat. She has a lot of potential and 
with more consistent practice attendance she will be improving 
greatly! 
 
Lauren Hicks: Lauren loves to race, and this is evident every day in 
practice and especially in meets. She dropped 6 seconds in her 200 
free and 100 fly, and 4 seconds in her 100 back. With more focus on 
her technique she will be very successful in her career. 
 
Midnite Ochoa: Midnite has come a very far way in a relatively short 
amount of time, we are so proud of her. She dropped 3 seconds in her 
100 fly, and 2 in her 100 free, and a whopping 11 seconds in her 200 
IM! Keep it up Midnite! 
 
Dan Doan: this was Dan's second meet in a week and he did great, 
earning his B cut in the 25 free and swimming the 25 fly for the 
first time, great job Dan! 
 
Tyler Hemmerling: Tyler had a solid meet and dropped in his 100 fly, 
and with more work from the legs and more efficient stroke technique 
Tyler will be making his B cuts soon, he works very hard in practice 
and races hard in meets but needs to focus more on his efficiency in 
the water. 
 
Chi Doan: Chi has made huge improvements in practice over the past 
couple of weeks and it showed in his races this weekend. He dropped 
4 seconds in his 50 back and did a backstroke flipturn legally as 
well as swam the 50 breast legally. All we need to do is get him 
more comfortable with freestyle flipturns! 



 
Rebecca Roytman: Rebecca had a great meet earning a B cut in her 50 
free and just missing it by one tenth in her 25 breast. I am very 
pleased to see her doing meets because she races very well against 
her competition! 
 
Charlotte Cong: Charlotte had some fantastic swims earning B cuts in 
her 200 free, 50 fly, 50 free, and just barely missing them in her 
other races. It's so great to see Charlotte get after her races, she 
is getting more and more confident and competitive. 
 
Anne Doan: Anne dropped 8 seconds in her 100 free, and 8 in her 50 
breast, very well done! I am looking forward to Anne gainig more 
experience in racing and getting after her races a bit more, she has 
a lot of potential! 
 
Erica Heistand: Erica made her B cuts in the 50 breast, and 100 IM. 
These two races were beautiful and I hope I get to see more races 
and practices from her over the summer, she is a natural in the 
water! 
 
Alex Lashkari: Alex dropped 2 seconds in his 100 breast and 100 
free. He is a great racer and with more diligence in pratice towards 
his technique and stroke efficiency, Alex can make those B cuts 
easily. 


